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False information regarding Skanska’s upcoming Year-End 
Report 
 
It has come to Skanska’s knowledge that false and misleading information 
about Skanska’s upcoming Year-End Report regarding the business in 
Latin America has been spread to the financial market through anonymous 
e-mails. 
 
To avoid speculation, the company therefore immediately wants to inform 
the financial market and its stakeholders that the information in these e-
mails is incorrect.  
 
Among other things, the e-mails state that Skanska due to developments 
in Latin America would issue a profit warning in the upcoming Year-End 
Report and that the company would consider closing down its business 
unit in Latin America. 
 
These anonymous statements are incorrect. Skanska is not planning to 
issue any profit warning and the company has a strong commitment to its 
business in Latin America.  

 
 

 
For further information please contact: 
 
Pontus Winqvist, Senior Vice President, Investor Relations, Skanska AB, 
tel +46 10-448 88 51 or +46 70 546 87 97.  
Peter Gimbe, Press Officer, Skanska AB, tel +46 10-448 88 38. 
Direct line for media: tel +46 10-448 88 99 

 
This and previous releases can also be found at www.skanska.com 
 

Skanska AB may be required to disclose the information provided herein pursuant to the 
Securities Markets Act. 
 
Skanska is one of the world’s leading project development and construction groups with 
expertise in construction, development of commercial and residential projects and public-
private partnerships. The Group currently has 55,000 employees in selected home 
markets in Europe, in the US and Latin America. Headquartered in Stockholm, Sweden 
and listed on the Stockholm Stock Exchange, Skanska's sales in 2008 totaled SEK 144 
billion. 


